[image: image1.png]


       
  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: September 27, 2016
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Regina Barboza, Jasmine Beckford, Addy Bonet*, Al Bundy, Apryl Caldwell, Mitra Choudhury, Art Cifelli*, Evanthia Corrado Elizabeth Davis*, Dave DelVecchio*, Keisha Flemming, Hector Fuente*, Ethel Gilbert, Robin Guarino, Vann Holland*, Jackie Johnson, Barbara Lozaw, Russell Matoon, Wendy Melendez*, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Curtia Orr, Janine Schaeffer, Rebecca Shulman, Chike Uzoka*, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Gwen Wiggins*, Nicole Wise, Tanya Wright
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Art Cifelli welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in June were approved.

Director’s Report

Howard Weiss stated that Aaron Fichtner is now as the Acting Commissioner of the Dept. of Labor and Workforce Development. The previous commissioner, Harold Wirth has moved on to the State Parole Board. The County WDB was approved for full certification at the last SETC meeting. The Learning Link is being retooled as there have been some staff changes. The committees have been active and we have been working on a regional plan. Our local plan, which is to describe the operation of the services available at the One-Stop system in the local area is due in December

There is a new requirement with WIOA that the Board must use an RFP for the selection of the One- Stop Operator. In the past, the partners could get together to choose the One Stop Operator. Under the revised WIOA law it is now required that there be a competitive process. However the law does not specify what services must go out to bid. This is another area where we are looking to bring in a consultant to get through the process. There will also be a certification process for the One Stop that the board must be a part of. 

There was discussion around WDB participation and getting a consultant for both the local plan and the RFP for the One Stop operator. Also that any review of proposals should be done by the Welfare to Work Committee. 
Newark WDB

Jasmine Beckford stated that the Newark WDB is also working on their local plan. They along with Essex have participated in the development of the Regional Plan. The Newark One-Stop was required to vacate their building due to facility issues and have returned as of September 21st. There has been some reorganization of Newark WDB staff. Newark Works has a new Director Tom Bacote. 
DEDTE

Julius Montford stated that the Welfare to Work RFP has received sixteen (16) proposals back and there are ten (10) that upon Freeholder approval will be awarded. WIOA received nine (9) back and has two (2) that will be awarded, with Youth having received seven (7) proposals and will be awarding three (3). It is anticipated that they will all be presented at the first Freeholder meeting in October. 
Julius also informed the group that there will be a reorganization going on and that it might not be the last one going forward. The participation rate is approximately 25%, and there is a new CWEP program that has been working well. They have also allowed some TANF clients to take the TASC test with any supports that they might require. The WAVE and the JARC (Job Access Reverse Commute) contracts have been renewed. The funding for these programs has changed as there used to be a Federal match and it is now a state matching grant in the amount of $632,000. 
WIOA
Arpyl Caldwell stated that with all the changes regarding WIOA state guidelines some of the changes are that there is now a joint Career Connections orientation. During the session there are counselors available to help customers make appointments to get training. It has streamlined the process and identified a lot of individuals who are capable of going right into WIOA training. Because the initial process was streamlined it created a bottleneck down the road and there has been a request for additional staff members in order to deal with this. Everyone has been cross-trained in order to deal with the situation. She has created a welcome packet with information for the clients. 

GSETA Conference   
Howard Weiss stated that there were some good workshops but there was little guidance given. There was one speaker who stated that funding is ten (10%) percent of what it was in 1979. They are projecting flat funding. Now some people are going to be co-enrolled that are served by the NJ Employment Service and next year it will include all Wagner Peyser and Welfare to Work as well. The goal is to get the performance target lowered but it will be nearly impossible to follow up with the large number of clients. 

Committee Reports:

Disability Committee

Rebecca Shulman stated that the committee has started planning for next year’s Employer Recognition Event which is tentatively scheduled for June 15th. The Committee is looking to host it at a different venue and once one is chosen they will be working on fundraising. The group will be conducting the same process as last year and they are also looking to coordinate another training opportunity for One-Stop staff. The next meeting is October 5th at Goodwill in Harrison 9:30am. 

Literacy Committee

Tanya Wright stated that the committee will continue connecting with employers to acquire employment opportunities for individuals with low literacy, and those without a high school diploma.
The committee discussed the new version of the High School Equivalency Test, which was supposed to come out the end of August, where all vendors are supposed to now be at the same level. The TLD Grant’s (Transportation, Logistic and Distribution) in association with NJIT and ECC Training Inc. primary focus is on the talent and resource needs of NJ employers. 

One Stop Committee 

Howard Weiss directed everyone to the report in the package. 
Welfare to Work

David Weiner stated that he believes the main purpose of this committee is to review and make 
recommendations on the contracts. HE also stated that his co-chair appointed by Newark has resigned and to his understanding Newark is not going to appoint a replacement 
Youth Investment Council

Apryl Caldwell stated that the committee has decided to table the career readiness credential for now. “The Career Closet” is moving forward and working with the county to try to make progress. The Business Engagement subcommittee is working on a pamphlet to explain the YIC to try to gain business involvement in the YIC. 
Talent Network

Mitra Choudhury stated that there are seven talent networks and one of which is the Transportation, Logistics and Distribution Talent Network. ECC Training Inc. is partnering with NJIT and the talent Network. They have broken it into two different types of grants one is the talent network grant and the other is the talent development center. Each group needs to provide employer names and hold employer summits, have committees, do GAP analysis, needs assessments, and report these findings to the state on a quarterly basis on provide the information on the dashboard. 
Kerry Gatlin, Manager of the Talent Networks for the Department of Labor mentioned the seven (7) areas: Advanced Manufacturing; Healthcare; TLD; Retail, Hospitality & Tourism; Financial Services; Technology; Life Sciences, which covers about sixty-five percent of all workers in the State of NJ. The Talent Network’s function is to be the facilitator in order to get businesses the skilled employees that they need. They are also responsible for creating Targeted Industry Partnerships (TiPS). Kerry asked the following question “what can we do (county & the State) in order to work together and not compete. 

There was discussion about CDL driver’s needing experience and those that go through training do not have appropriate experience to get a job. Julius asked if there was something that the Talent Networks can do in order to bridge the experience gap for those who completed the training. There was talk about bonding or internships or increasing the training to get more experience. 

Carmen Pichardo was introduced as co-Director for TLD and her counterpart at NJIT is John Techard. There was discussion about using Salesforce in order to help coordinate the efforts involved. The first TiPS meeting for TLD will be in February. Howard asked Kerry Gatlin would be interested in coming to a monthly One-Stop meetings.  
Adjournment

Art Cifelli  thanked everyone for their commitment. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
NEXT MEETING DATE:   December 15th, 2016
